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The following is the State Department's release
of Secretary of State Dean Rusk's news conference, which
is authorized for direct quotation:

SECRETARY RUSK: Goad morning, gentlemen.
I have no opening statement. I am ready for your questions,

Q Mr. Secretary, Chancellor Erhard has
indicated the United States and Germany might consider
forming the multilateral nuclear fleet by themselves if
the other allies decide not to go along. Would the United
States do this?

A Well, this is a contingency that has not
yet arisen. We and the German Government agree that the
multilateral force should be a force which has the participa-
tion of a considerable number of NATO countries. As you
know, there is a working group of eight nations that has
been meeting in Paris to look into this matter. Our own
target continues to be that that was stated in the joint
communique of Chancellor Erhard and President Johnson
in June of this year, in which they said that they were

agreed that the proposed multilateral force would make a







